
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

March 8, 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians:  
 
Today, the Saskatchewan Teachers’ Federation (STF) announced they are giving notice of a three-day 
provincewide withdrawal of all extracurricular services from Monday, March 11 to Wednesday, March 13. 
Also, Prairie South received notice of a one-day, rotating withdrawal of noon-hour supervision on Monday, 
March 11. 
 

Monday, March 11 
Extracurricular Cancelled 

Noon-Supervision Cancelled 
Regular Classes As Scheduled 

 

Tuesday, March 12 
Extracurricular Cancelled 

Noon-Supervision  As Normal 
Regular Classes As Scheduled 

 

Wednesday, March 13 
Extracurricular Cancelled 

Noon-Supervision As Normal 
Regular Classes As Scheduled 

 

Due to these restrictions, Prairie South will have to cancel all extracurricular activities, including all practices, 
games, music, drama, and any school clubs on Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. The STF has also advised 
its members that they should not be rescheduling any cancelled extracurricular activities, and they should 
not be participating in any rescheduled extracurricular activities. On Monday, March 11 we ask that your 
child(ren) go home for lunch as our ability to provide the same level of noon-hour supervision will be a 
challenge. 
 

Prairie South Schools values our teachers and the important work they do for our students and communities, 
and we continue to respect the collective bargaining process rights of all our staff members. We recognize 
the challenges posed by this job action and we appreciate your support. 
 

To learn more about STF job actions, visit their website at www.stf.sk.ca.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Ryan Boughen 
Director of Education 

http://www.stf.sk.ca/

